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12th January 2021
Dear Parent/Carer

It is with deep regret that I have to inform your that school will be closed from Wednesday 13th January up to and including Monday 18th January.
Due to a range of factors including positive staff test results and isolation periods of staff, we find ourselves in an impossible staffing situation, which leaves us no choice but to close school to all pupils, including those of critical workers, for this short period.

We have completed a dynamic risk assessment and exploring all options, we feel that we are unable to provide a clean and safe environment for our pupils and staff during this time, with significantly reduced cleaning options and no catering facility. We would not be running inline with government guidance on cleaning in educational settings. 
Following risk assessment, upon return to school, pupils will not be using shared classrooms. This will reduce movement around the site and support with reduced staffing options. It will include the cancellation of soft play, sensory room and swimming sessions. Teachers will be following the curriculum planning for classes as far as possible, however due to the changes to groups this may not always be an option. 

All pupils will be offered the option to participate in our online learning sessions whilst at home, with a daily class zoom and online activities and sensory options available on our online learning platform Tapestry.  

There will continue to be a small number of staff onsite who will be available to take calls and answer questions you may have. Your child’s class teacher will be in touch via email to organise home learning support. 
I fully understand that this will cause anxieties amongst our school community. Please be assured we have not taken this decision lightly; this has not been an easy choice and we are doing this with our pupils and staff safety as the priority. We will return to normal practices as soon as is safe to so. We will be risk assessing daily. 

We are working with the DfE and the local Health Protection Team and will be following their advice and guidance. If you have any questions, please contact me. I will update you with any relevant developments.

Kind regards,

Vicki Dwyer

Acting Head of School
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